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11th September 2023 
 
 
Dear Deputy Rose Conway-Walsh TD 
Leinster House  
Kildare Street  
Dublin 2  
 

RE: PQ 39036/23 
“To ask the Minister for Health if the Ballyhaunis and Erris primary care centres currently 
in development will be HSE, PPP or privately owned under current plans; and if he will 
make a statement on the matter” 

 
 
Dear Deputy Rose Conway Walsh 
 
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of 
the above Parliamentary Question which you submitted to the Minister for Health for 
response.  I have examined the matter and the following outlines the position. 
 
Ballyhaunis Primary Care Centre 
The developer continues to liaise with contractors to agree completion works due to 
increased construction costs. The HSE is working with the developer within the bounds of 
the competitive tender process and lease agreement to facilitate this and agree a 
programme of works to completion. On recommencement it is anticipated there will be an 
eight month programme to completion of construction. 
 
 
Proposed Primary Care Centre at Bangor Erris 
The project to deliver a Primary Care Centre in Bangor Erris remains at site 
selection/developer shortlisting stage but most likely this will need to be re-advertised due 
to increased service needs. HSE Estates hope to progress this within the coming months 
 
  
  
 
 
 
 



I trust this information is of assistance to you, but should you have any further queries 
please contact me. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
_________________ 
Mary Warde 
Head of Primary Care Services 
Galway, Mayo & Roscommon 
 
 


